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THE CONNECTOR

!
!
CONNECTING ORGANIZATIONS AND EVENTS WITH THE COMMUNITY :
!
l

SPRING / SUMMER 2018

N PAVILION DAY GELEBRATION N
A JUNE 23,10:00 A.M - 4:00 PM A
*( 'ﬁ, : A day to relax in the park with... *,(( '@
o | MUSIC, MAGIC, FOOD, AND CRAFT BOOTHS | |

NOTES FROM THE SUPERVISOR'S DESK

How did it get to be mid 2018 already? How did I end up here, am I really this old? |
think back to growing up in Pavilion and the men that I looked up to in town, Chuck Davis,
the highway superintendent and Wheaty Penders, the supervisor. [ am honored to serve this
great community and the residents of Pavilion as the Town Supervisor, following some truly
hardworking men. I wish to thank former Supervisor Howard for his 6 years of service.

[ began as Town Supervisor in January 2018 and at that time, many large tasks and
jobs were in the works. Working as a team, this daunting task has gone smoothly. The entire
board has worked very hard, well above and beyond the typical duties. A unique twist of
appointing a Budget Director has also spread out the workload. Now into late May, we have
accomplished pages of crossed off lists. Many of these projects you may find uninteresting
but all were insanely imperative to help our town. Most importantly, we have been able to
reduce costs throughout the township in multiple areas, including but not limited to auditing
and insurance. We have also updated and implemented many policies throughout the town.

Currently, we have some major ongoing projects that I would like to inform you about.
We are working on the aging sewer plant, repairing roads (along with expanding the budget
in order to repair more roads in our town), sales tax revenue, and the new water tower
project (including the county water agreement). In addition, the 2016 & 2017 audits showed
favorable results.

[ would like to take a moment to thank all of the Town Board Members for their
dedication and hard work helping to better our community. Your 2018 Town of Pavilion
Town Board members are: Jim Thater, John Rudgers, Don Oberlin, and Mark Heineman. In
addition, my Deputy and Budget Director, Rob LaPoint.

Your Town Board meets the second Wednesday of each month at 7pm at the Town
Hall. These meetings are open to the public and [ welcome your participation. Thank you for
your faith in me as your Supervisor, | hope to lead our great town of Pavilion the best that |
can.

Dean Davis
Town of Pavilion
Town Supervisor
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HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT From The Town Clerk
NEWS

The highway department is
assessing winter damages. We are
working on an array of small repair

Please bear with us as we do our best to
complete projects in a timely fashion.
The town of Pavilion is in the running for
several Bridge NY grants which would
include a culvert on Junction Road and
the bridge on St. Mary's Street.
Everything else is business as usual!
Please feel free to call with any questions
or concerns 584-3850 Ext 209.

Joel Offhaus
Pavilion Highway Superintendent

%réﬁ»
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projects as we are currently short staffed.

After a very long winter and tax
season, its time to enjoy some nice
weather. June 23, 2018 will be the
6th year of the Pavilion Day Celebration.
As in the past the Pavilion School Band,
Mac & Carla Ewell with their band M.A.C,,
and the Pitcher Family & Friends bands
will be playing. Magician Mike Seege
will be strolling through the crowd with
magic and there will be food and craft
booths. As in the past I hope to have the
antique cars and tractors at the show.

[ have changed my Tuesday hours
for the summer, [ will now be open
9:00am-3:00pm. For your convenience
there is a drop box at the Town Clerk
entrance.

See you on June 23,2018
Cindy Starr
Pavilion Town Clerk

A REMINDER FROM THE BUILDING AND ZONING DEPARTMENT

ABOUT PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

In an attempt to keep our community beautiful and safe we need to encourage all
property owners to do their part in maintaining structures and their exterior premises.

The New York State Property Maintenance Code specifically states that the owner of a
! property shall be responsible for keeping clean, sanitary, and safe conditions. Some of the
| conditions which are prohibited are unlicensed or inoperative motor vehicles, excessive
I overgrown noxious weeds or plant growth, and structures that are in disrepair. Our hope
| is that by keeping the lines of communication open and addressing these issues which are
| found in every community, we can begin to eliminate any conditions we find right here in
| our Town. We are always available to Town residents to address any questions or
| concerns you may have, or assisting you to keep our community clean and safe. Along
| with property maintenance we are here at the ready to assist you with any and all
I upcoming construction projects which require a permit. If you are a contractor, hiring a
| contractor, or completing the work yourself we are here to assist you and to make the

| Process as easy as possible.

h__—__—_—_—__—_—_—_—_—_—_—_—_—
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The Pavilion Community Food Pantry

The Community Food Pantry is maybe a little less busy than in past years, with our number
of “families served monthly” sinking into the teens. This is good news for all of us:

families who are making it on their own, families who still do need help, and our
volunteers, who can be run off their feet at times! It also has relieved the financial
pressure.

When we put out an SOS in the last newsletter, the response was heart-warming. Not only
did we receive rescue donations of money, but a number of groups collected food and
brought it to us, stocking our shelves. Then we received word from Foodlink that several
companies had made grants available to the school’s backpack program that would cover
winter deliveries, saving us hundreds of dollars. Next, we discovered that Foodlink has
changed the way they distribute funds for the pantries, and a good amount of food that
had not been covered prior to this year was now being provided at minimal cost as pool
funding. (And I’'m learning more about how financing works, to our benefit!)

The good news didn’t stop there. Without naming names and embarrassing people who
choose to remain anonymous, we received the donation of a brand-new chest freezer
from a local family in February; the Methodist Church immediately put in a new electrical
outlet and made space available. On the very day it was delivered by Home Depot in
March, a local farmer lost a cow in a barn accident and donated the meat, which came to
us as nearly 400 pounds of hamburger. The farmer paid the processing costs as well,
making these two happy events a major, earth-shaking gift. Now instead of a pound of
hamburger per month, whether your family is one person or 12, clients receive a number
of packages based on family size. This is a big deal for our larger families. And it saves a
significant amount of funds, to boot.

And then came more: Wegman’s had a warehouse accident, and (long story short)
brought several truckloads of products to a local company, Natural Upcycling. They in turn
notified the Pavilion, LeRoy and York Pantries, allowing us to take what we could use and
delivering it to us at their own expense. There was a wide variety of items: paper towels,
cases of water, bleach and detergent, canned soups, fruit, bottled hot sauce, cereal, snacks
foods...the list goes on. Wegman’s problem became our good fortune, and that’sin a
nutshell how the secondary, or reclaimed food network, works best.

Finally, we have applied for and are waiting to hear about grants from Foodlink that will
bring us fresh milk coupons and produce in season from local farmers this spring through
fall. It’s been a busy and happy winter and spring; we have been well blessed by a
multitude of generous people, farms, and companies. Our heartfelt thanks to everyone
who recognizes our needs and answers our calls.

Susan Kinney
Pavilion Food Pantry
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Down Library Lane

It's Official! The Pavilion Public Library is now the
"Hollwedel Memorial Library", this was granted through
the New York State Education Department, so make
yourself familiar with that name and come down and
check us out!

Did you know you can download Movies, e-books,
music, magazines and comics?? All with your library
card! this is in addition to all of our 17,000 materials
you can borrow.

Now is a great time to visit our Tuesdays @ 11:00am Storytime programs that is
bursting at the seams, so you can get comfortable before it really explodes with our 6
week Summer Reading Program.

This years Summer Reading theme is "LIBRARIES ROCK!". We plan on going many
ways with this theme, from Pet Rocks to Natures Sounds and of course MUSIC! We
have a Rockin' Professional Hula Hoop performer, our favorite Balloon Twister Miss
Valerie and we're working on rocking your brains with some AWESOME Science
experiments. We always end with our Picnic and Prizes Program, but this year we're
changing it to an evening so ALL participating families can come. Make sure to get
signed up starting in mid-june.

Come visit our Booth at Pavilion Day on June 23rd to see what you can WIN on our
HUGE Prize Wheel. We would love to see you there.

I can't emphasis enough to "Come Check it Out!”
Suzanne Schauf
Library Manager

F______—_—_—_—_—_—_—_—_—_—_—_—

Sign up to the NEW Town of Pavilion
Email Notification System

Go to www.townofpavilion.com/email_signup.html and enter your
email address to receive notification of public hearings, important
news, and events.
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. Pavilion Youth Recreation

When

July/August (Five weeks)
Mon. — Thurs. (Times vary depending on activity)

\ i/
. ’ . - Where
g Pavilion Elementary School
o (arts & crafts, sports, playground)
St

Various field trips/special guests
(Minnehans, swimming, movies, etc.) Depending on program budget and scheduling

Who

Children entering Kindergarten up to children entering 8th grade
may attend the program
**Children must be entering 2nd grade to attend field trips!**

Supervision
Two program directors are always on site
as well as 8-10 recreation counselors

Contact information
Director: Amanda Goodwin (570) 637-5475
Assistant Director: Kristen Beardsley (585) 356-7937
www.townofpavilion.com

Board Members
Val Kingsley
Liz Milligan
Vicki Buell

nyone interested in being a member of the Youth Recreation Board, can contact Vicki Buell.
(585) 813-1114 buell@pavilioncsd.org

**Students receive newsletters/schedule from the school in June!
**Newsletters/schedules also available at the Public library in June!
**Youth Rec. t-shirts can also be purchased in June!

(The art work on the t-shirt was created by a Pavilion student!)

l_l_l_$_l_l_l_l_l_l_l_l_l_l_l_l_l_l_l_
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I Town of Pavilion, Planning Board i

I The Pavilion Planning board is pleased to announce two new members, Lisa Schiske I
land Tim Welch along with a new clerk, Lisa Sauer. Thanks to both Gary Freeman and Kelly
I Kinney, for your years of service and dedication to the town and to the Planning board.
l
We are also excited to report on the new Land Separation Law that will be going into
Ieffect sometime this summer. This new law makes the process much easier for anyone
looking to split a parcel of land with much less red tape.

|
|
|
|
|
| As a reminder to anyone interested, copies of the towns new Comprehensive Plan |
] as well as Building Permit Applications and Fees , Land Separation applications, our Solar |
|Policies, can all be found on our website http://www.townofpavilion.com/zoning.html I
|
|
|
|
|
l

I As always the Planning Board meetings are open to the public and are held at the
ITown Hall on the second Tuesday of each month at 7:00pm.
l
| Thank you,

Deborah Free

Planning Board Chairman

SENATOR RANZENHOFER SECURES $325,000 FOR
NEW WATER STORAGE TANK

State Sen. Michael H. Ranzenhofer announced on May 9th that the state has awarded
$325,000 for a Water Storage Tank Improvement Project in the Town of Pavilion.

The project involves replacing and relocating an existing water storage tank that has
deteriorated beyond repair. The new water storage tank will have an estimated
capacity of approximately 300,000 gallons. It will be located on York Road.

“Clean drinking water isn’t a luxury for our families, it's essential. I am pleased to
secure state funding to ensure safe drinking water for residents in the Town of
Pavilion. This landmark investment will make it possible to extend water services to
over 200 households that don’t have access now,” said Ranzenhofer.

Town Supervisor Dean Davis said, “Senator Ranzenhofer is working to make water
service possible for many homes desperately in need of a safe, reliable water supply,
and this state funding will help to make our Town’s water improvement project a
reality,” said Town of Pavilion Supervisor Dean Davis.”
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2018 Hall of Fame Honorees Announced
The Pavilion Central School Alumni Hall of Fame Committee has announced the inductees
for the Class of 2018.

Susan Kinney — PCS Class of 1965 Educator and volunteer
Dr. Edward J. Leach — PCS Class of 1975 PhD., Educational Administration
Edward Spence — PCS Class of 1988 US Marine, Firefighter, US Army Reserves
Kenneth Weaver — PCS Class 1987 of Florida Department of Environmental Protection

The inductees will be honored on June 1, 2018 at an assembly at the Pavilion
Central High School and again on June 2, 2018 at the annual Pavilion Central School
Alumni Banquet. They will also be honored in the Pavilion Central School June newsletter.
The Pavilion Central School Alumni Hall of Fame was established in 2013. It recognizes
outstanding PCS alumni who have achieved distinction in their lives and chosen fields after
high school through significant contributions to their career, community or through
personal achievements.

Jill Eisenhard — PCS Class of 1993 Founder and Executive Director of Red Hook Initiative in Brooklyn, NY
Virginia Wright Sackel — PCS Class of 1966 Master of Science in Special Education/Retired Physical
Donald Powers — PCS Class of 1962 Principal Managing Research Scientist / Educational Testing Service in
Jay Brooks — PCS Class of 1984 Professional Artist and Teacher

Denise Buck Duthe — PCS Class of 1972 Musician/Retired Educator

Robert McVean — PCS Class of 1964 Basketball Coach at RIT / Retired Educator

Terry Ring — PCS Class of 1968; Professor of Chemical Engineering and Material Science and Engineering,
Mickey Hyde — PCS Class of 1984; Branch Manager of Tompkins Bank of Castile, LeRoy, NY

Katie Stringham Bouton — PCS Class of 1993 CEO of Koya Leadership Partners

George H. Fry — PCS Class of 1961 (posthumous award) Sacrificed his life during combat in the Vietnam
Sarah Noble-Moag — PCS Class of 1976 Town of Pavilion community member

Gregory Reinhart — PCS Class of 1969 Renown opera singer

Nominations for the 2019 Alumni Hall of Fame Class will begin July 1st. Applications will
be available on the Pavilion Central School website and at local merchants in Pavilion.

Pavilion - Covington Recycling Program
Summer Hours May 1st - November 30th
Saturday - 7:00 a.m —12:00 p.m
Wednesday - 5:00 p.m. —7:00 p.m.

We encourage town residents to participate in our recycling program.
NOTE: WE DO NOT RECIEVE ANY PAYMENT FOR RECYCLING MATERIAL
TICKETS MAY BE PURCHASED FROM TOWN CLERK DURING NORMAL HOURS
OR AT THE REFUSE BUILDING WHEN OPEN
NEW TICKETS: 4 PUNCHES FOR $20.00
S5 FOR A SINGLE BAG
(old tickets will be honored)



TOWN OF PAVILION

1 Woodrow Drive
Pavilion, N.Y. 14525

Robert LaPoint
10551 South Street Road
LeRoy NY 14525

TOWN OF PAVILION
1 WOODROW DRIVE PO BOX 126, PAVILION, N.Y. 14525
PHONE: (585)584-3850 / FAX (585)584-8533
www.townofpavilion.com
EMAIL : supervisor@townofpavilion.com

SUPERVISOR: Dean Davis
PHONE: 584-3873

TOWN BOARD MEMBERS:

John Rudgers 734-3122
Don Oberlin 584-3684
Mark Heineman 584-8788
Jim Thater 409-7395

TOWN BOARD MEETINGS ARE HELD ON THE 2nd
WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH AT 7:00 P.M. ALL
RESIDENTS ARE WELCOME.

TOWN CLERK: Cindy Starr PHONE: 584-3850 EXT 201
HOURS: MON, WED & THURS 9AM-1PM, TUES 12PM-
3PM, FRIDAY CLOSED

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT: Joel Offhaus
HOURS: Weekdays 7AM-3:30PM
PHONE 584-3850 EXT 206

DEPUTY ASSESSOR: Kenneth Pike
HOURS: MON 1PM-5PM
PHONE: 584-3850 EXT 204

JUSTICE: PHONE 584-3850 EXT 210

Phil Werner

Larry Dagan

COURT HELD EVERY TUES 3PM AT TOWN HALL

ZONING OFFICER: Daniel Lang
PHONE: 343-1729 EXT 222

PLANNING BOARD MEETS 2nd TUES OF THE MONTH
AS NEEDED AT 7PM AT TOWN HALL

ZONING BOARD MEETS AS NEEDED
TRANSFER AND RECYCLING CENTER OPEN:

WEDNESDAY 5PM-7PM (MAY 1ST - NOV 30TH)
SATURDAY 7AM - 11AM





